
BIKES Meeting 
5/18/2011 5/18/11 12:03 PM 

Present: Nathan Pfaff, Ralph Fertig, Jessica Gasiorek, Scott Bull, Emily Nord, 
Duncan Kenney 
 
Approving Summer Funding 

• Last balance received was $54,000  
• Funded lock-in fee account $124,000 

 
Summer Projects 

• Parking Lott on the North Side of South Hall to replace Kerr Hall 
• North side of campus, re-design of the SASSB roundabout 
• Campbell Hall expansion 
• Yield signs at roundabouts 

o Pretty easy to install, but possibly will go against campus 
beautification.  

o Library roundabout—people short cut that roundabout. Now a 
burm that stops that frm happening because you really can’t 
ride over it. 

• Kerr Hall is the major expense, will be a net gain of 350 spaces 
o Cost for Racks 

 About 350 spaces in that lot (according to Peak Racks) 
 Lot will have 2 entries 
 We’ll have to buy about 300 racks-- $20,000-$22,000 
 Placement of Racks in the Lot $29,000 
 MaryAnn needs about 15% in contingency—up to about 

$62,000 
 Maybe to be safe approve up to $65,000 (roughly half 

of what we have to spend) 
o Nathan moves to approve $65,000 from Bikes facilities 

account for Kerr Hall Summer Improvement project, to 
add more spaces and re-grade the parking lot.  

 Jessica seconds 
Committee Unanimously Approves 

Campbell Hall Expansion 



• Racks were moved behind Campbell because of construction, we 
could have a major illegal parking problem because of rack re-
location.  

North Side expansion 
• Approximately $180,000 
• Could we possibly do it in phases? $50,000 at a time.  
• Nathan—do the really bad sections first (underpass and ROTC 

corner) 
• Campbell Hall section is pretty good, look at a closer defined area. 
• Scott, lets see what we can get done with $50,000 this Summer 
• Nathan—underpass on the West to the pedestrian crossing.  

o We could do it 2 segments. Underpass to building 402, 402 to 
Chemistry service crossing.  

o Splits it into 2 paths 
o We don’t know if we can get all of it done this Summer, but 

could be in the Western 
• 2 sections: 

o Dennis 
 Underpass to University Plaza.  
 The other section will be the University Plaza to the 

Chem service crossing. 
 Scott-We could get a $50,000 bid to do as much as we 

can.  
 Scott—can we do the maintenance account, make it half 

and half.  
• Nathan moves—$25,000 from the Bikes account (contingent 

upon Maintenance funds are approved $25,000 to match it) 
For the 2 sections from the SAASB underpass to University 
Plaza, and University Plaza to Chemistry service crossing.  

o Duncan seconds 
o Committee Unanimously Approves 

 
SAASB presentation  

• Volley cones for safety hazards 
• 2 dioramas of intersection design will have a raised grade to 

improve the flow of traffic to prevent bike accidents.  



o Nathan—if we raised it slightly it would be enough of a barrier 
to slow people down. It’s a deterrent, but won’t cause 
accidents and crashes.  

o Nathan—concern is at night, people could crash because of 
reduced sight. Would have to increase lighting in the 
intersection or put some kind of reflectors on so people can 
notice it.  

• Scott—hard to know where the right of way is. What about people 
who coming for the east and turning south? 

• Dennis—creates crash points 
• Nathan—difficult because its on a grade.  
• Could we put a graded are with arrows painted on it? We have to 

have a center point with arrows to show where to turn.  
o Move graded splits back to create more space.  

Student Health Intersection Presentation 
• Cone placement to slow riders 
• 5 entry points 
• Reflective arrows would be on the side of the white 

 
Emily—We need a new computer for the AS Bikes office. Two computers are 
10 years old, slow and not functioning optimally. Also they don’t fit on the 
desks since they are so big (old CRT monitors) 

• Scott—Two newer computers purchased by Coastal Fund, student 
staff have priority over them. It means that sometimes Emily is 
booted off. An additional computer for the office means that Emily 
will not have to be forced to use only the old machines.  

• Scott—a basic model computer should cost around $1200. 
• Emily motions for $1300 from AS BIKES to buy a new 

computer for the AS BIKES office. 
o Nathan Seconds 
o Committee Unanimously Approves 
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